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Transportation, Parking and Fleet Services
UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, MERCED


P. O.  BOX 2039


MERCED, CALIFORNIA 95344


(209) 228-8277

Transportation and Parking Services (TAPS) Advisory Committee
Tuesday, March 11, 2014
10:30am – 12:00pm

Facilities Services Building A Conference Room
Attendees:
Karin Groth, TAPS (non-voting)

Kerry Clifford, Staff Assembly



Alexander Khislavsky, Lecturer x
Maggie Vilott, staff on behalf of Housing 

Brandon Stark, GSA, Researcher
Sergeant George Gongora, UCMPDS
on phone 

Drew Shelburne, Disability Services 



Emily Wilson, GSA, Researcher

Hasmik Duzdabanian, ASUCM







Tibor Toth (non-voting), Interim Assistant Vice Chancellor for Facilities Management 
Sonia Johnston (non-voting), Director for Administration, Office of the Vice Chancellor 
James Nardello (non-voting), Assistant Director, Transportation and Parking Services 
Not Present: 

Pending, Faculty




Pending, Faculty
Yaheya Quazi, remote site staff
Visitors: 
Ellen Poling, Parking Consultant
 Joey Goldman, Parking Consultant

Denise Demery, VIA
Donna Takash, Communications 



Review and Approval of February meeting minutes
The meeting minutes were approved by Alexander Khislavsky and second by Brandon Stark.

Updates from the last meeting
The new Interim AVC Facilities Management Tibor Toth welcomed the committee and discussed operational changes in the department.  AVC Toth thanked the committee for their service acknowledging the value and confidence he has in the group.

Director Groth acknowledged Donna Birch Trahan and her role as a collaborator for communication with TAPS and the committee.

Assistant Director Nardello gave an update on the Pedestrian Safety Committee.  The committee will be re-instituted once the new charge has been determined and the key stakeholders identified.  It is anticipated that the charge of the committee will be complete by next meeting and that TAPS will start reaching out to the campus for members.

Transportation/Traffic Consultants
Director Groth introduced Ellen Pooling and Joey Goldman, who have been hired as consultants to look at long term transportation, circulation and parking for the campus as we prepare for 2020 and 10,000 students.  Ms. Pooling and Mr. Goldman discussed the issues which larger campuses are facing now surfacing at UC Merced.  

The following is a condensed oversight of the various discussions that occurred and a highlight of the comments.  

The consultants were interested in how the committee members got to work, where they parked, if they used alternative transportation.

The members spoke to these issues and similarities emerged:


Satellite parking was a genuine interest with concerns over the frequency of transit.  Having it near to campus was also of extreme interest, especially in light of the limited on campus parking that is being suggested.


New parking lots on the periphery of campus was discussed and how to bring people to the core of campus easily.  


Biking trails to campus not adequate and in some instances not safe.  Perhaps have off campus bike racks adjacent to satellite parking.  Also students who do ride and have night classes, there are lighting concerns.


Bike circulation paths on campus must be reviewed taking into account pedestrian walkways


Student concern with classes going later into the night and whether bus hours ran late enough.  Also about the safety of the drop-off points with lighting and security.


Vanpool/carpool incentives.  TAPS is currently developing the Commuter Club with one vanpool on campus.  They are working on increasing participation.  This will also include bike riders.


Cat Tracks schedules are not consistent in their time schedules.  If normal times, i.e. every 20, 30 or even on the hours, it would allow better communication for parent orientation, and easier times to remember for students, faculty and staff.  It may also help with increasing satellite parking. 

Cat Tracks communications.  When a bus is late, the perception is that they are always late.  Cat Tracks run 99% on time rate.  However, an issue that needs to be addressed is when a bus breaks down, it can take an hour for the replacement due to the fact that the service yard is on the other side of town.   

Areas not currently served by Cat Tracks were discuss as south of Bear Creek, McKee area and the eastern side of Merced.  Mapping density of student, staff and faculty housing around town would help identify where transit gaps reside.

Cat Tracks stops need enclosures especially for wheelchairs, especially for bad weather days.

Director Groth asked the committee to send any other recommendations/suggestions to her email so that she can forward them on to the consultants.  If the consultants are unable to attend the next meeting, Director Groth and Assistant Director Nardello, will be giving an update. 

Library Lot Changes
Director Groth discussed the upcoming changes in Library Lot 1 and the reopening of Library Lot 2.  Changes will be happening during Spring breaks.  Lot 1 will be for high mobility, Lot 2 will be for Faculty Staff preferred.  There are about 40 spaces in Lot 2.  A stairway or walkway from Lot 2 to Lot 1 will also be installed to safety move from the parking areas to the Library.

Action Items

1. Repurposing the Library Lot

2. Advertising on Cat Tracks

3. Discuss Service Learning initiatives. 

Meeting concluded at 12:03PM
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